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Meetings – NO MEETING THIS WEEK DUE TO THANKSGIVING.  We have a very 
exciting and busy schedule for December.  Most of the December meetings will 
be live only. (No Zoom option)  
 

See’s candy orders are due Wednesday, November 24th (TODAY) 
 

Kiwanis Open House – Mayor Victor Gordo - Evening – December 2nd – 6:00 – 
7:30 PM (No Zoom option)- at the Salvation Army - 960 East Walnut Street, 
Pasadena, CA 91106 

 

https://bit.ly/PasOpenHouse 

Pasadena Mayor Victor M. Gordo 
Born in Zacatecas, Mexico, Victor immigrated to the United 
States with his parents as a young child. The oldest of six, 
Victor grew up in Pasadena and is a proud product of the 
Pasadena Unified School District.  Both of his parents 
worked two jobs. Victor’s father was a dishwasher and cook 
at Ranchero's Mexican Restaurant for 50 years. His late 
mother, who died when his youngest brother was four 
years old, was a seamstress. From age nine until he was 17 
years old, Victor delivered the Pasadena Star-News 
newspaper every day before school and every weekend. 

Victor played football, baseball, and soccer at Pasadena 
High School and received a number of athletic honors 
including All Pacific League honors and All San Gabriel 
Valley Ambassadors Co-Athlete of the year. The Pasadena 
High School faculty awarded him the George Stewart 
Memorial Scholarship established to “honor the graduating 
senior whose character, determination, and quiet 
leadership best reflect the memory of George Stewart.” 
When Victor enrolled at Pasadena City College, he became 
the first person in his family to attend college, continuing 
his education at Azusa Pacific University, studying business 
management and finance. Shortly after his mother passed 

away, Victor was forced to postpone his college dreams to help raise his siblings. As his siblings 
got older, Victor was able to continue his formal education while still working full-time. He worked 
his way through school as a waiter and restaurant manager (at the Rose City Diner and at 
Ranchero’s) to help contribute to his family. 

Victor worked as a Program Director for Pasadena’s Day One Community Partnership where he 
brought together over 100 agencies to create Youth Month, an effort which provided Pasadena 
young people with free daily activities during the month of August. He also worked closely with 

https://bit.ly/PasOpenHouse


City staff and residents to rid neighborhoods of problematic bars and liquor stores. As a result of 
his efforts with Day One, Victor was asked to work with the Los Angeles County Children’s 
Planning Council to help develop a system of Service Area Planning Councils aimed at making Los 
Angeles County government more responsive to local needs, as well as more efficient and 
effective in delivering services to children, youth, and families. 

Victor began his direct service to the City of Pasadena in 1997, when then–Vice Mayor Bill 
Crowfoot appointed him as the field representative for District 5. Pasadena’s District 5 is one of our 
City’s most ethnically and socially diverse districts, and includes several of its most important and 
notable historic landmark districts—Bungalow Heaven, Garfield Heights, Washington Square, and 
Orange Heights. In his capacity as field representative, Victor successfully handled many types of 
constituent issues, from problems affecting a small number of residents or businesses to issues of 
citywide concern. 

While working as the field representative for Vice Mayor Crowfoot, Victor undertook the grueling 
task of attending law school at night, commuting 4-5 nights a week to the University of La Verne 
College of Law for classes and spending weekends in that institution’s law library in order to 
compete with students who did not work. He excelled at his studies and graduated with honors 
one year ahead of his class. Victor passed the California Bar Exam on his first attempt in July, 2001. 

Following Vice Mayor Crowfoot’s retirement from City service, Victor was elected to represent 
Pasadena’s District 5 on the Pasadena City Council in March, 2001. In 2009, he was selected by the 
Pasadena City Council to serve as its representative on the Rose Bowl Operating Company (RBOC) 
and was its longest-serving President/Chair, leading the Stadium’s successful renovation efforts. 
Victor has served on the Council’s Finance Committee and as Chair of the Economic Development 
and Technology Committee of the City Council. 

Throughout his time as Councilmember, Victor has focused on fostering an improved quality of life 
in District 5, promoting safe, family-friendly environments throughout the District and the City as a 
whole. He advocated for economic growth and stability in local business districts, opposed 
overdevelopment, championed a living wage, fought for efforts to improve educational outcomes 
for our children, supported our public schools, and pushed for increasing government 
transparency and accountability. 

Once again, Victor led efforts to combat nuisance liquor stores that were negatively affecting 
residential neighborhoods, chairing a work group that developed a process for dealing with this 
issue, which had plagued the City for decades (adopted by the City Council, the Deemed 
Approved Ordinance withstood legal challenge in 2012). Utilizing the City’s Deemed Approved 
Ordinance, Victor was successful in ridding the District of two nuisance liquor stores and, more 
critically, working to replace these nuisance businesses with quality affordable housing. 

Professionally, Victor serves as the Business Manager and attorney for the Laborers’ International 
Union of North America (LIUNA) Local 777. Victor enjoys a wonderful family life in Pasadena’s 
District 5 with his wife Kelly, an elementary school teacher in the El Monte Unified School District, 
and their two children— Michael and Emma. 

Victor was elected Pasadena’s third Citywide-elected Mayor on November 3, 2020. 
 

Queen & Court – Evening dinner - December 9th – 5:30 – 7:00 PM (No Zoom 
option) 



Advertise in this year’s International President’s Luncheon Program - $25 business 
card, $50 half page & $100 for full page ad.  Deadline is December 15th 

For the live meetings, we will only bill members meals for the lunches they attend. 

We have two new members who were approved for membership at the October 28th board meeting.  
They were inducted as new members on 11/4/2021.  Please come to a meeting and meet Laura 
Hernandez and Anne Lee, our two newest members.  We have also received a membership application 
from Nathan Tsai, former Key Club member at San Marino High. 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/3292045590?pwd=RE9ubllra29HOVIwK2t1dThTeEtyZz09 

Meeting ID: 329 204 5590 
Password: 329204 

Dial by your location +1 669 900 9128 US 

Birthdays and anniversaries December 2021: 

Birthdays 

Chris Cabot 12/19 

Kiwanis anniversaries – Club 

Karen Drew 12/07/1998 23 years 

Craig Wallace 12/19/1985 36 years 

Kiwanis anniversaries – Wedding 

NONE 

Future events: 

Fritz Coleman – Lunch hybrid – Thursday, December 16th 12:00 – 1:30 PM 

Division 10 DCM ZOOM – Thursday, December 16th -5:30 – 7:00 PM 

Salvation Army bell ringing at Macy’s S. Lake Avenue – Saturday, December 18th 11 
AM to 7 PM – Contact Joe Moore for volunteer schedule. 

Kiwanis board meeting on Zoom only, December 23rd from 

12:00 to 1:30 PM 

International President’s lunch – Thursday, December 30th – 12:00 – 1:30 PM 
(No Zoom option) 

Web pages: http://kiwanisclubpasadena.org/ (NEW UPGRADES) 

https://www.facebook.com/kiwanis.pasadena   please “Like” our Facebook page 

http://kiwanisclubpasadena.org/


Kiwanis Club of Pasadena 
What We Do 

1. Villa Esperanza Services – we work with this organization to help disabled adults in Pasadena 

improve their self-esteem and help them to give back to their community through the Aktion Club. 

 

2. Salvation Army – we ring bells during the Christmas season each year to raise money for their charity. 

We fill backpacks for students of low-income families.  We also participate in the Adopt-a-Family Program. 

 

3. Elizabeth House – working with homeless, young mothers and their children through support and hope. 

 

4. Camperships for Kids – we provide funding to send kids to summer camp who cannot afford to go 

on their own.  Boys & Girls Club and the Salvation Army 
 

5. Student Awards Program - We provide annual scholarships to outstanding students from the schools 

in Pasadena. 

 

6. Key Clubs that teach leadership skills to students from: 

 
a. Marshall High School 
b. La Salle 
c. Maranatha (KIWINS) 

 
7. We have a Circle K Club with Pasadena City College where these students provide community service 

and learn leadership traits. 

 

8. Kiwanis Rose Float Project – we assist in preparing this international representation of Kiwanis while 

also being the host club for the President of Kiwanis International. 
 
9. Various other projects, i.e., Special Olympics, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Veterans and others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing 

the world one child and one community at a time. 

 

 
 

 



We are meeting the first and third Thursdays at the Salvation Army building at noon. On the 
second Thursday we are also meeting on Zoom, but this meeting starts at 5:30pm. Of course, the 
fourth Thursday is the clubs board meeting at noon on Zoom. For the in-person club meetings 
they will continue to the hybrid meeting, in person and on Zoom. 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/3292045590?pwd=RE9ubllra29HOVIwK2t1dThTeEtyZz09 
 

Meeting ID: 329 204 5590 
Password: 329204 

Dial by your location +1 669 900 9128 US 


